
 

 
RAC RACKET SPORTS COMMITTEE MINUTES 

 
CONFERENCE ROOM 3rd FLOOR 
Wednesday February 16, 2022 

 
Members attending: 
Ron Larkin DO Hospitality, Joe Birnbaum Chair, Hugh Howarth Secretary, 
Carolyn Bethea,  
Excused: Leslie Anderson, Pat Portenga 
Missing:  RAC Rep Tim Broad, Tom Tidwell, Angie Gnann, Doug Roderick, 
Barbara Morris 
Called to order at 3:05pm  by Chairman Birnbaum.   
Quorum not present 
 
Minutes of December 15, 2021, reviewed and accepted  
 
Old Business:  
Still looking for resident tennis and pickle ball players. 
 
New Business: 
Requested tennis court surfaces be power blown monthly to remove small 
debris. 
Carolyn Bethea cleaned pickleball nets.  Hugh Howarth to clean tennis 
nets. 
Request RAC consider changing name of Racket Sports to: Resident 
Outdoor Activities, to create a venue for more participation , including:  
Pickleball, Tennis, Basketball, Corn Hole, and Shuffleboard. 
 
Racket Sports Directors Report: 
Nonresident players are not to play on Pickleball Courts 1 & 2 unless guests 
of accompanied residents. 
Pickleball Players Social Mixer:  Friday March 24 from 9:00 to 11:00, for 
players and those interested.  Reschedule in event of rain. 
Ron met with Siby (Maintenance) and on board with Corn Hole game.  
Horseshoes and Bocce will be removed to provide area.  Equipment will be 
ordered.  



Basketball stand will be relocated out of street. 
Siby is investigating powerwashing tennis courts to prevent damage to 
existing surfaces. 
Chair Birnbaum and Ron will check condition of tennis ball machine in golf 
cart storage barn and make recommendations for its use. 
 
With no further business, meeting closed by Chairman Birnbaum 
at 3:36 
 
Next meeting: 
Wednesday April 20th 2022 at 2pm Conference Room on 3rd floor. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Hugh Howarth 
Secretary 
 


